
MINUTES of MEETING of ARGYLL AND BUTE LOCAL REVIEW BODY BY MICROSOFT TEAMS 

on THURSDAY, 30 JUNE 2022  
 

 

Present: Councillor Kieron Green (Chair) 
 

 Councillor Mark Irvine 
 

Councillor Liz McCabe 
 

Attending: Iain Jackson, Governance, Risk and Safety Manager (Adviser) 

Fiona McCallum, Committee Services Officer (Minutes) 
 

 
 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 

There were no apologies for absence. 
 

 2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

There were no declarations of interest. 

 
 3. CONSIDER NOTICE OF REVIEW REQUEST: GLENFORSA AIRFIELD, 

GLENFORSA, ISLE OF MULL, PA72 6JN (REF: 22/0003/LRB)  
 

The Chair, Councillor Kieron Green, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  It was noted that 

no person present would be entitled to speak other than the Members of the Local Review 
Body (LRB) and Mr Jackson, who would provide procedural advice if required. 

 
He advised that his first task would be to establish if the Members of the LRB felt that they 
had sufficient information before them to come to a decision on the Review. 

 
Both Councillor Irvine and Councillor McCabe said they had enough information. 

 
Councillor Green advised that he thought that further information was required.  He 
referred to the question of exceptional need and said he would like an explanation from 

the Applicant as to why the exceptional case information was not submitted as part of the 
planning application.  He referred to the comments made by the Planning Officer that the 

exceptional case information submitted as part of this Notice of Review should not be 
considered as it was new information and that a new planning application should be 
submitted by Applicant. 

 
Mr Jackson advised that if the Members were minded to give consideration to the 

information put forward in support of an exceptional case this would be appropriate and 
time could be given for the Planning Officer to comment on it.  He explained that the 
Regulations allowed for extensions to be given for receipt of any further information 

requested with interested parties, thereafter, being given 14 days to comment on the 
further information received. 

 
Councillor McCabe advised that she would like to ask the Applicant why they did not 
submit the exceptional case information with the original application which, she noted, had 

been requested a number of times by the Planning Officer. 
 
Decision 

 



The Argyll and Bute Local Review Body agreed: 

 
1. To request the Planning Officer to submit in writing their assessment of the exceptional 

case information submitted by the Applicant as part of this Review and to extend the 

time for receipt of this information to 31 July 2022. 
 

2. To ask the Applicant to confirm in writing why the exceptional case information was 
never submitted with the planning application.  

 

3. To adjourn this meeting and reconvene once the further information was received 
along with any comments from interested parties. 

 
(Reference: Notice of Review and Supporting Documentation, Comments from Interested 
Parties and Comments from Applicant, submitted) 


